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FROM THE PRESIDENT

I live and minister at St. Thomas
Aquinas Catholic Student Center at lowa State
University. This time of year the University is
like a giant animal, arousing from hibernation to
fully awake. And hungry!

in the 20 years | have been in campus
ministry, students have changed. These days
they hunger for spiritval stuff. They want to
know how to pray, what does the church teach,
how can we know there is a God, can we beheve
the bible, etc, etc.

Despite the scandals of this past year,
students probably are as positive and open to
Church as they ever have been. [ still find
campus ministry, despite its demands, to be
renewing and refreshing for me.

Qur gathering in Albuquerque was also
refreshing and renewing. We are thankful to

Edwina & Fr. Bob. We promise to provide a
great experience for you next year here in Ames.

Those present at our national meeting
approved my proposal to establish two $500
grants for this coming year. They are available
to any priest who had completed the knowledge
test for either the private or instrument to be

applied to their flight training.

Fr. Scott Jabo, Erie PA, a NAPP
member has completed his knowledge test for
his private certificate. He has logged a few
hours of dual and will use our first $300 grant
to continue working towards his centificate. |
am encouraging him to come to Ames in 2003
for our national meeting.  Scott has been
ordained about 10 years.

We who know the joy of ordained
ministry for years must encourage our
replacements. We aging NAPP members need
to encourage younger priests to know the
excitement and satisfaction aviation can bring.

Don’t forget to put the wheels down
prior to landing!

S ey 1

Ev Hemann




and are working towards their pnvate or
instrument tickets. I you, or anyone you know
might be interested, contact us.
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REGIONAL MEETINGS
Eastern Region. Contact Charles Teufel or
Tony Attea for details. Sept. 17, 2002
Lunken airport, Cincinnati, Ohio
October 22, 2002 Reading, PA
Midwest Region. Sept. 24. Des Moines, 1A

See the reservation form enclosed

o s . . s .

This issue has the following items. The
minutes from the July gathering in
Albuquerque. Two financial reporis: 1. The
NAPP accounts, checking and savings. 2. The
report from the Albuquerque meeting. There are
also several communigues from members,
bringing us up to date on their activities. The
email from Fr. Terence Bell in Australia is
enclosed. | have responded to his inquiry with
information on Wings of Hope in St. Louis. |
Terence has been added to our mailing list. | I

ST : ln mcmory of
Rev. James F. Kelle

w i

Born February 25, 1029

— MNew Bedford, Massachuselis
IN MEMORY OF Owditiired February 2, 1361
Fall River, Massachisells

It's time once again to collect the dues for the
year 2003. We are grateful to the members who
took care of that in Albuguergue. The rest of

you will find a dues envelope in this mailing. Reverend Msgr. William M. Roche Died on March 23, 2002
Pleage refum 1t as Loon as pgg-_s;ihle_ Dues Tukbung Mownlain, Alasha
remain U.5.$20 per year. Any amount over and Born: Junel8, 1923 Mass of Clirtstian Burial
above will be deeply appreciated. Ordained: Junc 4, 1955 April 2, 2002
= e Died: June 21, 2002 Dilling ham, Alasks
The NAPP minutes mention the approval of a Burial April 10, 2002
proposal by President Everett that NAPP set SI. Mary Cemelery,
aside $1,000.00 for two $500.00 grants for two New Bedford, Massachuselrs

priests who have already passed their written

.o ..-.__‘.-_'..:

ADDRESS Au CORRESPONDENCE TO
REV. MEL HEMANN

127 Kaspend Place
Cedar Falls, 1A 50613-1683
319-266-3889
EMail: PDBQMHemann@arch.pvi.k1Z.ia.us
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ADDRESS CHANGES

Rev. Frank Nemmers
FO Box 244
Bancroft, 1A 50517

From Peter Geldard in the UK
My Dear Mel,

It seems such a long time since [ last wrote that
you must have thought that [ had disappeared
etc.! But be assured - I am very much alive and
kKicking! And have done quite a bit of flying
recentty. [ have just come back from flying
down to Corsica in the PA23. Did some 30
hours in & days which is not bad considering the
extortionate cost of fuel over here. The wesather
was wonderfu! and 1 did the Iongest sea crossing
- 120 nautical miles - I have ever done in a
single. The plane flew without a missed beat,
Nexi week, I complete my six approaches ete. o
keep my FAA IR current. [Although technicatly
I cannot "yse' the rating 11l we have the plane put
on the American registry - which we are siill
contemplating - 1 am keen to Keep my IR current
for the skill etc.]

I read with great sadness the news of the death
of Jim Kelly. 1 said Mass for him the other day
at the University. He was the bald-headed guy
who had been in the Navy? 1 remember his
Kindness and conversations last year with
gratitude. From what he described of his work,
life was always 'marginal’ due to the terrible
conditions up in Alaska. May he rest in peace.

When [ do come across again, | would love to
meet up - not least to have your kind supervision
to make sure that 1 am 'current' and bring me up
to date.

Please could you give my kind regards {and
apologies) that 1 cannot be at the annnal
gathering in New Mexico this year. 1 had
origingaily planned another trip to the States but

that will have to await for another year at {east.to
date with all the news atc.

From your last email, you seem $0 have been
doing some travelling lately. Where are you at
present: In Floride or Ohio?

Do give my regards to your brothers and
encourage some of the brethren at the NAPP
convention to make a Itip to this side of the
pond. [ can alwaye offer them my apartment at
the Chaplaincy in Canterbery and we could go
foreign' to France ete, in the plane if they
wanted.

Best wishes,
Peter

Fr Peler Creldard
LDean of Chapiains & Catholic Chapiain, University of
Kent af Canterbry

St Johr Stone House, 47 5t Thomas Fill, Canterbury,
Kent T2 8HW, UK

Chaplaincy/Fax: 01227 462198

Mobile: 07970 CAT 30C (228762)

Ellot office W2 W1; 3348(Internal ) 01227

823348( Externalj

CathSac Web page: http:/iwww.CathSoc.co.nk

Dear del,

I wanted to get this mail off before the
convention 30 as 1o pass along my regands for the
upcoming get together. It has been some years
since | was last in touch so thought it time 1o send
greetings as my life is now settled for a few years.

First the new home address:

Fr. Michael A, Mikstay

126 Reservation Dr.

Gulfport, MS 39503

H {228) 328-2044 W (228) 871-2454
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Since you all left me at the 1997 convention
at Cherry Point MCAS (by the way that 15 North
Carolina and not South Carolina as the directory
lists it) my life has been extremely hectic. I left
Cherry Point in October of 1997
and went to a brand new ship, the USS Bataan
(LHD 5). 1 was the first priest assigned or as I
like to say "the Founding Father.” After 30
months on ship and several deployments, I
received orders to Bahrain. It is an island in the
Persian Gulf about 25 miles off the coast of
Saudi Arabia.

These orders were to U.3. Naval Forces
Central Command / Fifth Fleet. 1 worked for a
three star admiral who was directly under (General
Tommy Franks whom you see often on TV (he is
the head of Central Command and is in charge of
the operations in Afghanistan), My orders were
supposed to be for 12 months only. I ended up
staying 16 months, During that tme I was
traveling out of the country 23 times. It was a
tremendous experience, but I am so thankful to
be home.

1 was involved in many types of operations
in the Middle East. The most difficult one was
the USS Cole response. 1 was on board the Cole
18 hours after the bombing. 1 remained there
for eight days. If you watched CNN at the time, I
led many of the bodies onto the C 130s. 1 left
Yemen with the last of those bodies. It was a
horrible experience, but I was blessed to bring
the power of the priesthood and the Church to
those Americans who were s0 desperate and so
far from home,

I am now stationed with the Navy Sea Bees
(CB stands for construction battalion) at the
chapel in Gulfport, MS. It is supposed to be a
three year tour, [ will believe that when 1 see it.

1 returned home from Bahrain on |
November 2001 and reported here a few days
before Christmas. It is really a wonderful place
and the most relaxing assignment [ have had in
my ten years of active duty.

During my stay in Bahrain, I met a Navy
Captain who will be the next Commodore for the
Navy squadrons based at Tinker Air Force Base
in Oklahoma. He was real excited to see my
pictures of our Cherry Point Convention. Joe
Serenc is a good Catholic and was real interested
as I told him stories about NAPP. He asked me 1f
we might like to hold a convention at Tinker in
one of the pnext few years. I told him that might
be a possibility and that the members would voie

on it. Joe knows that he would have to do all the
work and hosting since I am not close to him.
He said he would love to do it for the priests. Joe
will be leaving Bahrain this fall,. My suggestion
is that we make a tentative plan for the 2004
convention at Tinker. [ would tell Joe what types
of things we usually plan and he would take care
of the details.

If the brothers would like to have another
meeting a military installation, Joe and his wife
Marta would gladly be our hosts. We really
would need an alternate as the curreni war on
terrorism can change things in the military rather

rapidly.

I have not done any civilian flying for some
years. In the Middle East 1 was flying P-3s and
once in a while doing touch and goes in a C-12
(King Air 200) in Kuwait. I do want to knock
out my CFI while 1 am here for the next years.

My best to all of you for the convention.

Fraternally,
Mike Mikstay
LCDR, CHC, USN
From Fr. Terence Bell, Australia
August 5, 2002

Mel,

I am the National Director for the PMS in
Australia. When visiting the Diocese of Broome
in the North West of Australia in July, Bishop
Chris Saunders spoke to me of the need to get a
new plane for the diocese. T have commenced
enquiries here with Cessna.

He spoke of the difference in price between
the US and the Australian market. This is just an
initial contact to sound out on a number of

questions,

1. If we have little luck with fund raising here,
is there any possibility of any help from
America?

2. If we are ablc to purchase a plane in US, it
would need to be either flown or shipped out. If
flying is the only option. would there be any
interest in a couple or more of your members
taking on the task of delivering the piane 0
Broome, which is one of our missionary dioceses
in the country?

3. Have you any other commenis or
suggestions that we could put into place?

Once before Cessna had expressed some
interest in using the donation of a plane as a

._.1_‘{__,



promotion opportunity for them. We are seeing
if they are still interested. Also we are looking at
the curreni suppliers of aviadon fuel to the
diccese. A mail-out to pilots in Australia and
other interested persons or bodies is also being
planned. Bishop Chris js to supply answers to
some of their questions so that we can refine the
mailing list.

Thanks for the Dppnﬂunity to make contact
with vou. God bless!

Terence M. Bell, National Thirector

A TALE OF THREE PLANES

On the NAPP convention visit to Socorma to
view the Very Large Array the option was to
drive or fly. Three plane toads chose to fly, To
facilitate communicating between the 3 planes
they chose the names Queenie, Papa and Yankee.
On the return trip as the three plane groap
neared Albuguerque Yankee faced a buildup and
switched to Approach Control. He asked the
controlier for a 15 degree deviation to the left,
She granted him that request. To keep his fellow
pilots informed of his actions, Yankee announced

“Queenie, I'm turning 15 degrees left.” Oanly
then did he realize he had forgetten to change
frequencies. His message went to the Controller,

e T T —

From Frank Nemmers on June 6, 2002

Mel and Compatriois,

Greetings to all as you meet in Albuguerque.
Since I’'m due to retire July 16, and I'm sans
Mooney, count me absent at NAPP this year.

Frank Nemmers

P.5. My brother's Cessna 172 be availabie to
me. He lives in Baneroft, too. Hopefully my Class
I medical will get FAA approval this month, 1
grounded myself with a blocked artery (95%).
The stent is working.

Knobbv Waish senf the following from a

Seasoncal Newsletter of the Presbyterate of the
Diocese of Rochester, NY

Father Tim Brown, Pastor of St Charles
Borromeo, Greece. recently joined the exclusive
list of Priest Pilots,

After passing all fthe required tests and
training. the FAA has granted him the License of
Private Pilot, Single Engine Land.

Tim has always been interested in aviation.
One of his earliest tmips was to Saratoga Springs
with Knobby and Joan Cawley 1o pick up an Insh
Terrier puppy (Molly) for Father Conboy.

We call the list "exclusive™ because it seems
to be very limited in $his diocese, Duning the war
years, flying was frowned on in the Rochester
Diocese, although no “rules”  eXisted,
Archbishop Sheen, a frequent flyer himself,
approved of the activity.

Some of the senior clergy remember Fr. Don
Cleary, chaplain at Corneil, as one of the eady
“helmet and gopggle” pilots,

Knobby Walsh flew with Don and got a Jicense
in 1950. Msgr. Bill Roche received his license in
1945 and went on to an ever more exciusive list
of CFH {commercizl flight instructor
instruments) single and mult-engine. Biil died a
few weeks ago.

Msges. Joe and Gerry Gefell (Joe recently
deceased) went on to all sorts of “ratings™; CFII,
single and mwlti, land and sea and did lots of
flying in the military.

Another pilot, Father Frank Erbe even owned
part of a Pipet Cherokee for a few years. He and
Xnobby traveled extensively throngh Canada and
the Great Lakes. '

For the past few years, Tim also belongs to a
targer group of 162 in the National Association
of Priest Pilots. There are some “associate”
members; non ordained pilots who enjoy the
grollp. 1his past year Knobby and Tim jnined
Mr. George Gratton and Mr. Jack ('Neili,
Rochester airplane owners, in hosting the annual
meeting at Wing South Airpark, Naples, Fl.

Archbishop Hurley of Anchorage hosied last
vear’s meeting, Bishop Timlin of Scranton is a
member. Bishop Kaniecka, S.1. of Fairbanks, AK
died last year and Bishop Tom Lobsinger, OMI,
of Whitehorse, died in an accident last year.
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Retum your
DUES ENYELOPE

as 300N as possible.
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CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF
"NORTHERN ALASKA

Angust 8, 2002

Mel IHemann

NAPTE

127 Kaspend Pl

{edar Falls LA 50613-1653

Dear Mel

Thanks for the nice letter about the word that vou have heard about Don Jettler. He has spent 30 years as
a pastor 1 the Sioux Halls Diocese. About two years ago he deqided that he vould like to leatn to {ly He now
has 88 hoars and owmercus offers from pilots and msteuctors to help him Baish, He actually only needs to
finish the whtten and then prepare for the fhipht test. Fapght after hus ordinanon Dintend te fly him in the cessna
207 that he now owns out to the villages for a visit, It will give me a chance 1o get my hand back in and to let
him do some fAying We should be gone for abour 2 week.

Special thanks to the members of the Natonal Associaton of Prisst Pilots for the donation of 1,000 to
the suppott of our flying here. Believe me, we will have ne trouble finding a use for the money. You men are
great to think of ws at tius tme His ordmation is scheduled for August 22, So far about 11 Bishops have
responded positively to the invitadon. We are madly organizing for the mflux of visitors and locking forward
tp a grear celebradon,  All of you will be i our prayers as we insoall him and give him possession of the
diocese. It will not take any effort to give him the whoie dhing

Mel please pray for good weather for the week of his celebranon. MMay {God bless vou and all of the
members of the NATE

Sincerely yours in Chast,

Rev. Dick Case, 5.].
Deputy Apostolic Adoimstrator

1316 PLGLER NOAL » FAIRBANIKS AKX « 297039.5107
PHIIN R Q17 -474-079585% « FAX: 207-474-5UDY
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2002 NAPP CONVENTION HIGHLIGHTS




NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF PRIEST PILOTS
Fall Midwest Regional - September 24, 2082
Rockwell Collins -- Des Moines, IR

Contact Person and - Whether flying or driving come ta the Des
Host: Moines Airport. Meet at Elliott Flying
JAMES KIERNAN Service (FBD) north east side of the airport
St. Ambrose Cathedral and north of the tower.
607 High 5¢ Atrive between 11:00 and 11:30 A.M. on Tuesd
Des Moines, [A 50309 ks kil
: September 24, 2002

515-288-7411

Rirport: Des Meines Municipal
[dentifier DSM

ATIS: 11955 TWR: 11835
APP: 1235 GND: 1219

SPECIAL ATTRACTION
When all have assembled we will go the lowa
Rir Guard facilities. Lunch will be in the Guard
cateteria, followed by time with the F16s and
their crews.
The tour day wHI concfude with a short meeting,
fellawship, dinner and then home.

If you want to come early or stay late please let Jim know before arrival
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RESERUATION FORM

NAME
ADDRESS
CITY STATE ____ ZIP
ETR
ETD
ERANE Number
CAR
l
Rev. James Kiernan
MAIL TO: St. Ambrose Cathedral SCE POW
607 High Street THCRE
Des Momes, 1A 60309




Monday, July 1, 2002

NAPP CHECKING
Category Summary Report
7/1/01 Through 7/1/02

Opening Balance 3,858.93
Inflows

NAFPP Donations 30,00

NAPP Dues 2.715.00.
Total Inflows 6,623.93
Outflows

Annual Donations _ 3,000.00

Envelopes 24.20

Newsletter 681.57

Postage _42B867
Total Qutflows 4,134.44
Balance July 1, 2002 2,489.49

NAPP SAVINGS
Register Listing
7/1/01 Through 7/1/02

Opening Balance 7.544.06

Deposit -- Interest Earned (Dec. 2001) 180.65

Deposit -- Interest Earned {(June 2002) 15322
Balance July 1, 2002 7,877.93
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San Martin Flying Mission
~ St. Jude Express

F Rabort §. Horasch

SAN MARTRY FLYING MISSION
PG, DOX 1080
ALBUQUERQUE, NM, 87103- 1080

ibnticns:

3 hrs. avgas for scuuﬁﬂg EXCOrSIONS: ..ov.vve-s
Name tags and hats .. R
Apache Christ MATKOTS —ervveoeeesrsreeoesreeemrcan
Memorial cards: Fr. Jim Kc:lley

Liquot ...ccurviviranns
Bear & 8000 i anmnimmnimais
Sandia Tramway
Pizza .. R S N S
Rental of ng 1‘l."'llll s T ——
Rental of Small Van
Continental Breakfasts & Happy Hours ..

Use of Retreat Facilities, chapel etc. .

Rooms for Committee ...........
Sandia Casino Lunch ..
Socorro, NNM. Lunch & drmks Btc

Gasoline for 4 vans & cars ....cwueeverin-

REgISITRUONS 1.vvrvrmsriresnsrsrismsienssmnsairessasssissaravass $3,580,00
Sandia Tramway Refund .........cocceerrenrnsisrarenas $ 12.75

Madonna Retreat Center: Refund .. e 20000

I.ess Committee Rooms donated b_',r Fr. Bob K. .. e  $-315.00
Final Deficit Balance .., o e b 54460

Minus one unpaid Conventioneer s mg I
Current Deficit Balance .. i 3 GOS0

Isnee

2EBSEEERAERE:
$253382888838885
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The $405.60 was absorbed by San Martih Flying Mission
No problem because NAPP had donated $1,000 to the Mission on Dec. 11, 2001
which leaves the Mission $594.40 in the black.
Gratefully submitted,

Edwina Tabares, Treasurer, S.M.F.M.
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MINUTES OF 2002 NAPP MEETING
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
July 9, 2002

Cur hands-on President, Fr. Ev Hemann called
upcen Fr. Jack Paisley to prayertfully open our
39th meeting at 4:35 P.M. at the Madonna
Retreat Center in  Albuquerque, New Mexico.
Appreciation was wammly expressed by
President Ir. Ev Hemann to our Associate
Member and Hostess of the Convention {and
President of our FOPPERS, ie. Friends of
Priest Pilots}) Edwimma Tabares and to her co-
host, Fr. Bob Kirsch who were ably assisted by
Fr. Paul Baseford, Frances Lopez, Shirley Love,
Corine Romero, Vicenta Saavedra, Wil Tabares
and LC Vail.

Qur airport fly-in base was the Double Eagle 11
airport, Albuguerque, New Mexico. While most
of our 39 attendees arrived either commercially
or by car, seven member aircraft were on the
ramp of West Mesa Aviation at the Double
Eagle II airport: Attea, Gratton, E. Hemann, J.
Hemain, M. Hemann, Kirsch and Werth.

We had a ground excursion to the Sandia
Tramway (longest in the world) and to the
Sandia Indian Casino. We had a second
ground/air excursion (several planes flew to
Socorro, N.M.) to the Very Large Army, a large
plain of electronic telescopes listening to radio
sipnals from the far reaches of outer space.

39 persons were in attendance, 3 Charter
Members: Reverends John Hemann, Mel
Hemann, and Bob Kirsch (Kirsch has not
missed one in all 39 meetings. Miracle!); 21
Regular Members; Reverends Tony Attea, Paul
Baseford, Bill Bevington, Joe Burg, Jim Flavin,
Ev Hemann, (Rev.Mr.) Tom Jones, Merlin
Kieffer, Dino Lorenzetti, Ed Mumay, Gene
Murray, Jack Paisiey, Bob Pool, Al Ruschman,
Jerry Scanlon, George Seuferling, Owen
Shantey, Charlie Teufel, Tom Weinzapfel, Al
Werth and John Wolesky: 8 Associale
Members: Jeff Bryant, George Gratton, Mike
Makelbust, Carmen Marchiole, Jack Divine,
Edwina Tabares, Marty Winnert and Fred
Wright: 3 Guests: Matt Hemann, Shirley Love
and LCWII 4 Additional Commitiee Members:
Frances Corine  Romero, Vicenta
Saavedra and Wil Tabares,

MINUTES: The nunutes of cur 2001 Florida
meeting were once again faithfully provided by
Fr. Mel Hemann. motion: to accept the minutes:
Wolesky/Jones; passed with one opposed.

TREASURER'S REPORT: A written report

was distributed by Fr. Mel Hemann. Irom

71101 through to 71702,

NAPP Checking: Opening Balance: $3,853.93
Ius inflows of $6,623.93 minus outflows of
,134.44 leaving 7/1/02 balance of $2,489.49;

NAPP Savings.

opening balance: $7,544.06 plus deposit &

interest earned resulting in 7/1/02 balance of

$7.877.93.

Motion.to approve Treasurer's Report: E.

Murray/Ruschman; passed with one opposed.

DONATIONS; President Ev Hemann proposed
that we set aside $1,000 for two $500 grants for
2 priests who have already passed their written
and are working towards their private or
instrument tickets. The new Bishop of
Fairbanks, Alaska, the Most Rev. Don Ketler,
former Sionx Falls SId diocese pastor was

as the recipient of the second $1,000.
A third $1,000 grant heing given to Pat Patten in
Tanzanta, Motion: Paisley/]. Hemann; that the

two 3500 pgrants proposal, and the Bishop
Kettler and Pat Patien proposals be accepted:

UNanImMons passage.

ELECTIONS: Ist Vice President: Fr. Gene
Mummay nominated by Fr. Mel Hemann. motion:

that the nominations be closed:
Paisley/Seuferling; upANimous  passape,
Congratulations, ¥r. Gene Murray Treasurer:

Call for vnanimous proclamation that Fr. Mel
Hemann continue as Treasurer. Fr. Mel
Hemann unanimously hailed as our continuing
Treasurer; much appreciation for Fr. Mel
Hemann and all his Dedication as Treasurer and
a5 long time Newsletter Editor-in-Chief

CONVENTIONS: For 2003 Ames, lowa
proposed with Fr. Ev Hemann, Mike Makelbust
and Jeff Bryanmt as hosts; Visit to lowa State
University campus for the word’s foremost
vitual reality moom and a  visit to
Demonstratives, Inc. a company that animates
aviation and other accidents, e.g, TWA 800,



There is a possibility of a flight to West Bend,
Iowa to the Grotto of the Redemption. For 2004
Urbana, Illincis with Rev. George Remm and
Rudy Frasca, manufacturer of Frasca Simulators
co-hosting. Motton: to accept the 2003 and
2004 proposals: Teufel/Gratton; unanimous.
For 2005, possibly St Augustine, Fiorida or the
new Air & Space museum at Dulles
Intemnational

airport.

NAPP, INC: We continue to be legally
registered as a Non-Profit Corporation in the
State of Kentucky thanks to the generosity and
diligence of Fr. Al Ruschman.

Kudos to All.

MEXICO REPORT: Fr, Bob Kirsch, Western
Region Director, told of the continuing flights,
three in the past thirty days transporting more
than a ton and a half of medicines info the Siema
Madre range of northern Mexico in the State of
Chihuahua with payloads of 1,600 1lbs in
“(Jueenie,” our old Cessna 210.

The Sisters' clintcs in these remote areas are
heavily dependent on these medical flights. Dry
foods, clothing and toys and donmts for the
children (they know Fr. Bob as 'Padre Donas).
We do a lot of coordination as well with other
agencies such as Rotary International, the Lions
Cgluhs, the Mennonite Commaunity, the Federal
Govt. of Mexico and the Gov't of the State of
Chihuahua. Our Convention hostess and
Mexico pilot, Edwina, continues to be a special
lady with the tower controllers of the Chihuahua
Internatiomal Airport.

ALASKA REPORT: The untimely death of our
regular member and Alaska reporter, Fr. Jim
Kelley just a vear almost to the day of the death
of Padre Pancho Chavez, left us without a
hands-on report on the Alaskan Mission. Fr,
Meil Hemann shared some information from the
Chancery office in Anchorage. As previonsly
noted 1n our DONATIONS the new Bishop of
Fairbanks, Alaska, + Don Kettier hopefully will
also be nvolved with Alaska Mission Aviation
as is Archbishop Roper L. Schweitz, the new
Archbishop of Anchorage, succeeding our
rmember, the retired Archbishop Frank Hurley.
Archbishop Schweitz has soloed.

Our Convention Holy Mass this year was
offered for the repose of the souls of all our
departed members, most recently, Fr. Jim
Kelley, Msgr. Bill Roche, Fr. Tony Gendusa
and all who are listed in our NAPP Necrology,
and whose names were affectionalely and
solemmnly remembered at the Mass. Fr. Bob
Kirsch provided a casket in the Chapel to
remind each of us of cur coming "Graduation"
from the School of Life into the Fullness of
Life.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Fr. Mel Hemann
reminded us of the NAPP Lapel Pins which are
still available. The pins were from an initiative of
our departed NAPP brother, Fr. Jack Lawler.

Fr. Bob Pool calied for an award to Fr, Bob
Kirsch for having attended all of our 39
meetings.

The dedication of Fr. Jolm Bellon was gratefully
acknowledged in recognition of the treasure of
all the photos he has taken for us down ﬂlmuﬁ

the vears. Hopefully an amangement can
made whereby these pictonal lhistories can
become part of the NAPP archives,

Cards of condolences are to be sent on the part
of NAPP to the families of Fr. im Kelley,
Msgr. Bill Roche and Fr. Tony Gendusa.

ARCHBISHOP OF SANTA FE, MICHAEL J.
SHEEHAN graced us with his presence and his
blessing during our business meeting.

ADIOURNMENT]T: Fr. Ed Murray (on behalf
of our perennial adjourner, Fr. Phil Schmidt),
moved for adjournment at 5:42 P.M.: no need
for a second. All in favor smd "Aye.”
Unanimous. Taking out the fifteen minutes
during which Archbishop addressed us, that

leaves 52 mnutes for the meeting, an all time

record.
Kudos to President Ev Hemaan,

With much fraternal love and Serendipitously
submitted in the Lord,

_ FwBLK

Fr. Bob J. Kirsch, Secretary
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